## BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

## DIED

BURNFIELD, Mary Stuart - Passed away in Verdun Hospital on August 31, 1999, Beloved aunt of Janet Burnfield Lefebvre of St-Urbain Premier. Cousin of Neil and Malcolm MacKay also of St-Urbain Premier, Memorial service was held at Beechridge Presbyterian Church, Ste-Clotilde, Qc on Sunday, September 19, 1999 at 3 p.m. Cremated remains interred in Beechridge Presbyterian Cemetery.

WESTERIK, Gerrit (George) - Died peacefully in Cornwall General Hospital on Sunday, September 5, 1999, at the age of 61, after a courageous battle with cancer. Predeceased by his wife Diane Redmond, his mother Sjoukje, and his sister Johanna Zeldenrust. Gerrit is survived by his son Eric and his wife Julie, and their daughter Teesha. and daughter Amanda. He also leaves his father Hendrik, his brothers Henri (Frances) and Jan (Judy). Gerrit was a kind and warm person who will be sadly missed by all who knew and loved him.

## IN MEMORIAM

WHYTE, Mary E. - For Mary E. Whyte who departed this life September 21, 1987. This day is remembered And quietly kept No words are needed I'll never forget.

Sadly missed, Grant



## CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank everyone who attended the surprise party on August 26th at the Que Pasa Restaurant. I would especially like to thank Mina Lindsay and Sandra Rankin for organizing the party and Allison Craig for the lovely bonnet. I was very surprised when Ruth Graham pinned the beautiful corsage on me. I hope everyone enjoyed their lunch and I appreciate all the gifts I received. Many thanks again.

Margaret Lowden

Sincere thanks to all who came to help us celebrate our 50th Wedding Anniversary, for the lovely gifts and all the cards we received, to the Legion Ladies' Auxiliary for preparing the lovely lunch and everyone who helped in any way. Thanks again. A special thanks goes to Florence McNaughton for all her help as Connie said they couldn't have done it without you. Maxine you did a beautiful job on the posters. Love to our daughters who made it all possible. A day we will always remember.

Wilbur & Grace Stowell

We have been overwhelmed by the many good wishes we have received from relatives and friends, with cards, visits, gifts etc. on our 50th. We cannot express our appreciation to each of you individually, so please accept this as your personal thanks.

Jean & Erskine

To my family, friends and neighbours, thank you for meals sent in, baking, sharing your canning and preserves with me. The telephone calls, visits, cards, flowers, gifts and moral support in this difficult time of my life. All is greatly appreciated. Special thanks to Conrad and Jeanne for their extra special T.L.C. and attention to my needs. A sincere thank you to all.

Rita Priest

Thanks to my friends and acquaintances for cards, phone calls and visits following my accident. Many thanks to the staff and nurses, of the Barrie, also Dr. Blonde who took such good care of me. Also thanks to the staff of the Residence for their care and kindness.

Darothy Marison